
September 6, 2016 
CBA-CLS Meeting 

 
Present in person or by phone: Ted Tow, Tom Hammond, Tom Jackson,  Lindy 
Frolich, Norman Mueller, Zachary McCabe, Morris Hoffman, Charles Garcia, 
Ann Roan, Ken Kupfner, Violeta Chapin, Elizabeth Volz, Steve Bernard, KJ 
Moore, Amy Screenen, Heidi Ray, Jeremy Schupbach 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m and a quorum was present. 
 
 
 I. Minutes from May 2016 were approved. 
 

II. Treasurer’s report was reviewed and it was noted that we had money 
in our account.   

 
III. Jeremy gave the legislative update noting that uniform laws groups 

are acting in other areas and may in the future start to act in the 
criminal justice area. We can expect to see more bills coming forward 
after the election. Mr. Garcia will continue to be our liason to the LPC. 

  
IV. Judge Tow is still looking to do a lunch time CLE in Adams County but 

will wait until the new criminal judge takes over in early November to 
try to put something together. The Boulder lunch time CLE was a 
success with a presentation by Judge Bernard and Judge Taylor. 
Approximately 30 people attended. Mr. McCabe will be looking to 
come up with some ideas for a lunch time CLE in Denver.  

 
V. The Fall CLE set for November 3 is almost set to go. Heidi is waiting 

for the last juveniles to commit to attend.  All agreed to start thinking 
of ideas for the spring CLE. 

 
VI. Scott Turner was previously nominated by Janet Drake to take her 

place on the committee and Mr. Turner was approved by the 
committee. 

 
VII. Judge Tow has been looking into the best way to increase minority 

recruiting for the PD’s office and the various DA’s offices. It was 
agreed that this is a worthwhile effort and that Judge Tow will 
continue to discuss the issue with Violetta, Ann and others. 

 
 

 
 

MEETING ADJOURNED.   Next Meeting October 4, 2016. 


